
At the workshop of the Town Board of the Town of Elmira, Chemung County, New York held 

Monday, June 7, 2021 at 7:00 PM at 1255 West Water Street, Elmira, NY, there were present: 

 

Supervisor:  David Sullivan 

Councilmember: Thomas Milliken 

Councilmember: Albert Lucarelli 

Deputy Supervisor Ron Allison 

 

Absent- Councilmember: Scott Bush 

 

Others present 

Town Clerk- Tammy Stein 

Attorney- Scott Moore  

 

Supervisor Sullivan called the Town Board workshop to order at 7pm and asked others to stand 

for the Pledge of Allegiance 

 

Discussion 

Supervisor Sullivan discussed the Code for Peddling and Soliciting in the Town of Elmira with 

the Town Board. Attorney Moore will look into this further to discuss at our June 21 meeting.  

 

Supervisor Sullivan discussed the West Elmira Recreation Contract with the Town Board. He 

asked to add this as a resolution to approve the contract.  

 

Supervisor Sullivan stated that the Town updated their survey of the Town Campus. The Town 

Board discussed the fencing at the entrance and options to make that area a nicer view when 

entering.  

 

Town Clerk Stein updated the Town Board on the progress of the new website stating a launch 

time of this fall.  

 

Supervisor Sullivan updated the Town Board on the park, stating that the cameras are all in place 

for the Police to view. He stated the pool house project is complete and looks great. The Town 

Board discussed resuming the season passes if the capacity limit is lifted. Councilmember 

Lucarelli inquired about the dog park. Supervisor Sullivan informed him it was researched and 

there are restrictions on sizes and there is not enough open space available in order to 

accommodate a dog park on the campus.  

 

The Town Board discussed the parking on Chapman Place. Supervisor Sullivan stated he has 

patrolled their 12 different times and stated the vehicles seem to have their routine parking 

places. The Board has suggested set an odd/even parking ordinance from November 1- April 1 

allowing Superintendent Mustico or his designee to enforce traffic control giving them authority 

to ticket those not following the ordinance. Attorney Moore is looking into this further.  

 

Supervisor Sullivan informed the board that a speed trailer was ordered and should be delivered 

in later June or July. He worked with Sgt. MacBeth to draft an agreement regarding new hires 



and a financial payback if they do not stay employed with the Traffic District for a designated 

amount of time.  

 

The Town Board discussed updating the signs at the Highway garage regarding the compost.  

 

Resolution #107-21 

Appoint William Maloney as Planning Board Member 

By Mr. Allison      Seconded by Mr. Lucarelli 
Motion was made to appoint William Maloney as Planning Board Member for a term to expire 

4/30/2026.  

Aye- Milliken, Lucarelli, Allison, Sullivan             No- None 

Absent- Bush 

 

Resolution #108-21 

Approve West Elmira Recreation Contract 

By Mr. Milliken      Seconded by Mr. Allison 

Motion was made asking Supervisor Sullivan to sign the contract between the Town of Elmira 

and the West Elmira Recreation Committee with a term to expire 5/31/2023 with an extension of 

two additional one term years.  
Aye- Milliken, Lucarelli, Allison, Sullivan             No- None 

Absent- Bush 

 
 

Motion was made by Councilmember Lucarelli at 7:53pm and seconded by Councilmember 

Allison to adjourn the Town Board workshop. All in favor, Motion Carried 

 

 

_______________________ 

Tammy Stein, Town Clerk 
 

 


